REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL
July 9, 2018

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF MANVILLE, COUNTY OF SOMERSET, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, WAS HELD ON JULY 9, 2018 IN THE MANVILLE MUNICIPAL COURTROOM, 325 NORTH MAIN STREET, MANVILLE, NEW JERSEY AT 7:00 P.M.

MAYOR RICHARD ONDERKO PRESIDED

The Clerk announced that proper notice had been given by the posting of the Regular Meeting Notice and by providing adequate notice of the Regular Meeting to the Courier News and the Star Ledger.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR RICHARD ONDERKO
COUNCILMAN JOSEPH LUKAC, III
COUNCILWOMAN MICHELE MAGNANI
COUNCILMAN THEODORE PETROCK, III		
COUNCILMAN PHILIP E. PETRONE
COUNCILMAN RON SKIRKANISH
COUNCIL PRESIDENT STEPHEN SZABO
	
ALSO PRESENT:

THADDEUS R. MACIAG, BOROUGH ATTORNEY
PAMELA BOREK, BOROUGH CLERK
ANDREA BIERWIRTH, BOROUGH ADMINISTRATOR
MARK SNISCAK, POLICE CAPTAIN

SALUTE TO THE FLAG AND A MOMENT OF SILENCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to approve the following minutes:

	Regular Meeting of June 26, 2018

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of June 26, 2018.

	ROLL CALL:	AYES:		MAGNANI, SKIRKANISH, PETRONE  
					LUKAC, SZABO, PETROCK
	Closed Session Meeting of June 26, 2018

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to approve the minutes of the Closed Session Meeting of June 26, 2018.

	ROLL CALL:	AYES:		MAGNANI, SKIRKANISH, PETRONE  
					LUKAC, SZABO, PETROCK
			
PUBLIC PORTION ON RESOLUTIONS

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to open the public portion on Resolutions #2018-131 through #2018-148.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to open the public portion on Resolutions #2018-131 through #2018-148.
All present were in favor.

Maria Janucik, 720 E. Frech Ave. — Questioned two payments on the bill list  in Resolution 2018-131, the purchase of the three Police Dept. vehicles in Resolution #2018-146 and the term and salary of the Tax Assessor in Resolution #2018-144?

Borough Clerk Borek, Mayor Onderko, and Councilman Skirkanish answered her questions.

When no one else from the public wished to further comment, Mayor Onderko requested a motion to close the public portion on Resolutions.

Councilman Skirkanish, seconded by Council President Szabo, made a motion to close the public portion on Resolutions.

All present were in favor.

RESOLUTIONS (TO BE TAKEN SEPARATELY)

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-131.

Councilman Skirkanish, seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to adopt Resolution #2018-131.

ROLL CALL:		AYES:	SZABO, LUKAC, MAGNANI, 									SKIRKANISH, PETROCK,PETRONE

Resolution #2018-131

BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of The Borough of Manville that the following accounts:

	1.  Current 
	     $852,616.00

	2.  Capital Checking
		$23,567.54

	3.  Sewer Checking 
		817.14

	4.  Sewer Capital Checking
		$2,500.00

	5.  Lien Premium
		$106,000.00

	6.  Redemption Checking
		$131,224.93

	7.  Unemployment Trust
		$757.09

	8.  Recreation
	        $4,159.25

	
	

	Total
	$1,121,641.95




After being examined by each respective committee, are hereby ordered to be paid.


RESOLUTIONS BY CONSENT

Mayor Onderko asked if any Council Member wished to take any Resolution individually.  When no one answered Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adopt Resolutions #2018-132 through #2018-148.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to adopt Resolutions #2018-132 through #2018-148. 

ROLL CALL:		AYES:	SZABO, LUKAC, MAGNANI, 									PETRONE, SKIRKANISH, PETROCK

Resolution #2018-132

Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan Approval to Hire an
Appraiser for the Appraisal of the Eight Valerie Drive Lots

WHEREAS, the Progress & Development Committee of the Borough of Manville determined there is a need for a Redevelopment Plan for the eight lots  on Valerie Drive owned by the Borough of Manville and approved Van Cleef Engineering prepare a Redevelopment Plan to present to the Committee; and

WHEREAS, the Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan (the Plan) was submitted to the Progress & Development Committee and reviewed by the Committee at their meeting dated March 19, 2018; and

WHEREAS, the Progress & Development Committee advised on March 19, 2018 that the Plan be moved to the Joint Land Use Board for review; and

WHEREAS, the Plan was presented and discussed at the Joint Land Use Board meeting on April 25, 2018 with the recommendation to proceed with said Plan; and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville received three proposals for the appraisal of the Valerie Drive lots and Tax Assessor, George Sopko, advised the Borough Administrator that Sterling DiSanto & Associates is the recommended appraisal company with their overall level of experience, local knowledge and multiple top level credentials and their quote of $2,500 for the “Restricted Appraisal Report” and $4,000 for the “Appraisal Report”.  

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Mayor & Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, State of New Jersey approves of the hiring of Sterling DiSanto & Associates of Somerville, New Jersey, to conduct the appraisal of the eight Valerie Drive lots included in the Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan.

Resolution #2018-133

A Resolution Of Support From Local Governing Body Authorizing 
Complete Streets Technical Assistance Program Application Through Sustainable Jersey

WHEREAS, Complete Streets is defined as the concept that all roadways should be designed, built, and maintained for all travelers including pedestrians, bicycles and motor vehicles; and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville strives to provide residents with the highest level of mobility and safety that is possible while saving tax payer dollars; and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville is dedicated to participating in the Complete Streets Technical Assistance Program offered through Sustainable Jersey; and 

WHEREAS, one of the purposes of the Sustainable Jersey Program is to provide resources to municipalities to make progress on complete streets issues including a grant program called the Complete Streets Technical Assistance Program; and

WHEREAS, the Sustainable Jersey Program provides for grant funding for an analysis of the “walkability” of the streets in the Borough of Manville.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, authorize Sustainable Manville to apply for the aforementioned Complete Streets Technical Assistance Program grant offered through Sustainable Jersey.

Resolution #2018-134

Purchase of Pierce Manufacturing, Inc. Fire Apparatus to Replace 1993 Pumper Truck Operated by Fire Company #3

WHEREAS, Borough of Manville North End Volunteer Fire Company No. 3 is in need of a new fire pumper truck due to the age and condition of its present 1993 pumper truck; and

WHEREAS, a seven-member “Apparatus Selection Committee” was assembled by the Fire Department consisting of personnel from Fire Company No. 3 to evaluate fire apparatus manufacturers and to design a new apparatus that would meet the needs of the Borough of Manville; and

WHEREAS, the Apparatus Selection Committee recommends the purchase of a Pierce Manufacturing pumper apparatus in the amount of $547,720 less a $10,961 one-time credit for the pre-payment of the steel to be used on the pumper and less $10,000 on the trade-in of the 1993 apparatus for a net purchase price of $526,759; and

WHEREAS, Pierce Manufacturing participates in the national purchasing cooperative, “HGACBuy”, a nationwide, government procurement service of which the Borough of Manville is a participating member; and

WHEREAS, the purchase of the fire apparatus was approved by the Mayor & Council and included in the 2018 capital improvement budget in the amount of $550,000; and

WHEREAS, Chief Joe Barilla of Fire Company No. 3 presented the findings of the Apparatus Selection Committee to Fire Superintendent, Patrick Renaldi, Borough Administrator, Andrea Bierwirth, and to a special committee consisting of member of the Public Safety, 
Finance and Buildings & Grounds standing committees which met on July 5, 2018 and approved of the purchase of the Pierce apparatus.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the purchase of the 2018 Pierce Manufacturing pumper apparatus, in the “net” amount of $526,759 after applying the steel pre-payment credit and the trade-in value of the 1993 apparatus, is hereby approved.



Resolution #2018-135

WHEREAS, there exists the need to hire a crossing guard to replace a former employee; and 

WHEREAS, it has been recommended by the Chief of Police of the Borough of Manville that Valentine Kuntz shall be hired as a crossing guard, effective September 2018, at a rate of $16.50 per hour.
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey, that the recommendation of the Chief of Police be approved.  
		
Resolution 2018-136
Authorizing Municipal Alliance Grant For 
Fiscal Year 2018-2019

WHEREAS, the County of Somerset has prepared a contract which would provide $9,627.05 to Manville Borough for the provision of Manville Alliance activities for prevention of alcoholism and drug abuse, and the Borough would provide a 75% match of $7,220.29 in in kind services, and a 25% cash match of $2,406.76 will be raised by the Municipal Alliance Committee or provided by the municipality, and a copy of the proposed agreement is on file in the office of the Borough Clerk.
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, that it hereby authorizes the Mayor and Clerk to sign the original of this agreement.

Resolution #2018-137
Authorizing Execution Of An Agreement To Accept Public Works Commodities And Services Through Cooperative And Joint Purchasing With Somerset County July 9, 2018 Through October 12, 20121

WHEREAS, the County of Somerset is desirous of implementing a Commodity resale System in accordance with N.J.A.C. 5:34-15 for the resale of gasoline, diesel fuel, snow removal chemicals, and public works materials and will act as lead Agency for Borough of Manville and public units desiring membership; and
WHEREAS,  the Borough of Manville wishes to enter into this Master Agreement for services as described above.
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough of Manville that we do hereby authorize execution of the agreement by the Borough of Manville to accept public works commodities and services through cooperative and joint purchasing with Somerset County for the period of July 9, 2018 to October 12, 2021.

Resolution #2018-138

WHEREAS, a request for a refund of a tent and fire permit fee has been received from the Manville Exempt Firemen’s Association for their annual picnic which was held on June 23, 2018; and

WHEREAS, the event was held for members and their families, and was not a fund raising event; and

WHEREAS, the total amount of fees paid for the tent and fire permit was $108.00.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, that the Manville Exempt Firemen’s Association is hereby granted a refund of the fire permit in the amount of $108.00, which is the total amount paid to the Borough.

Resolution #2018-139

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville has annually applied for grants with Somerset County Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG); and

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville received CDBG funding in 2017 for replacement of the roof at the Manville Library, but now seeks to repurpose the 2017 funding to replace the Manville Library’s rooftop HVAC unit; and

WHEREAS, the Borough Administrator and Borough Engineer have determined that it is in the best interest of the residents of Manville that the rooftop HVAC unit at the Manville Library be replaced with the 2017 CDBG grant funding prior to the roofing project; and that the roofing project will be requested with the 2019 CDBG application opportunity; and

WHEREAS, the Borough Engineer believes that ideally, both the roof replacement and the rooftop HVAC unit replacement would be coordinated so that no evasive work or possible damage to the new roof would occur.  The Borough, without funding for the new HVAC unit, cannot proceed with the roof replacement.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Borough Council of the Borough of Manville, in the County of Somerset, New Jersey, that the following application is endorsed:

2018 Air Conditioning Replacement, Manville Public Library, to be funded by repurposing the 2017 Manville Library roofing CDBG grant monies, to provide for the immediate replacement of the Manville Library rooftop HVAC unit.

Resolution #2018-140

WHEREAS, the County of Somerset has implemented a commodity resale program in accordance with N.J.A.C. 5:34-7 for the resale of gasoline, diesel fuel, snow removal salt, chemicals, and ice control sand as well as various additional Public Works materials and supplies; and 

WHEREAS, the County has provided the Borough of Manville with a cooperative Commodity Resale Agreement for the aforementioned commodities for the period July 10, 2018 through October 12, 2021;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the Mayor and Clerk are hereby authorized to sign the Agreement.

Resolution #2018-141

WHEREAS, in accordance with Ordinance #2012-1109, “An Ordinance to Regulate Unsafe Buildings” and Ordinance #2001-960, “Property Maintenance Code of the Borough of Manville”, the Property Maintenance Officer has determined nuisances such as overgrown grass higher than 10” and rodent harborage in the way of trash and abandoned items in the yard exists at certain properties; and

WHEREAS, the Property Maintenance Officer has sent numerous notices to certain properties to abate high grass and rodent harborage nuisances, and those nuisances have not been abated to date; and

WHEREAS, Ordinance #2012-1109, Section 8. Abatement of nuisance; correction of defect; lien against premises, states:

The Borough Council, by resolution of its governing body, may abate a nuisance, correct a defect or put the premises in proper condition so as to comply with the requirements of any municipal ordinance or state law applicable thereto, at the cost of the owner or lessor, and expend municipal funds for such purpose and charge the same against the premises, and the amount thereof as determined by the governing body of the municipality shall be a lien against the premises.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the following properties: 
			
	Address
	Block
	Lot

	222 South 18th Ave
	118
	50

	1210-1212 Roosevelt Ave.
	136.01
	6

	
	
	


have failed to abate nuisances on the property, despite being properly noticed by the Property Maintenance Officer to abate said nuisances; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Mayor and Council hereby authorize the Public Works Director to abate the nuisances at the listed property and to provide the cost of such minimal abatement to the Tax Collector, which shall be a lien against that property on the tax records.

Resolution #2018-142
Authorizing The Borough Of Manville To Enter Into An Agreement With Safe-T-Site To Complete A Tennis Court Project At Papawick Park

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville is committed to promoting the overall physical and mental health and social needs of its residents through its parks and recreation programs; and
WHEREAS, the Mayor  & Council approved $50,000 in the 2018 capital improvement budget for the construction of a tennis court project in Papawick Park; and
WHEREAS, the Recreation Director and Borough Administrator recommend the approval to enter into an agreement with SAFE-T-SITE to construct the tennis court and surrounding fencing for the tennis court at Papawick Park; and
WHEREAS, SAFE-T-SITE of Toms River, New Jersey, provided the best overall price for the tennis court project at $49,499.
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, State of New Jersey that the Mayor and Council are hereby authorize an agreement with SAFE-T-SITE, Toms River, New Jersey in an amount not to exceed $49,499 for the construction of a tennis court project at Papawick Park.

Resolution #2018-143
WHEREAS, several real property tax payers have redeemed liens held against their property taxes and;

WHEREAS, the Tax Collector has received proof of such payments after correspondence with said property owners;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Borough Council, of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, State of New Jersey, hereby authorizes the Tax Collector to release the amount specified to the lienholders listed below.


Block		Lot		Name of Owner		Amount	Lienholder
27		17		Pace, Theresa		$22,284.04	Christiana 
93		76		Dong, Joseph		$508.52	Yang

Resolution #2018-144

WHEREAS, there is a need to amend the term appointment of Mr. George Sopko the part-time Tax Assessor for the Borough of Manville, and 

WHEREAS, Mr. George Sopko was appointed as the part-time Tax Assessor for the Borough of Manville on April 9, 2018, and 

WHEREAS, N.J.S.A. 40A:9-148 requires an assessor shall hold office for a term of 4 years from the first day of July following an appointment; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Sopko’s initial appointment was for an unexpired term through the end of June 2018; and 

WHEREAS, Mr. George Sopko shall be reappointed for a 4 year term as the part-time Tax Assessor for the Borough of Manville, effective July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2022.  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that:

1.) Mr. George Sopko shall be appointed for a 4 year term as the part-time Tax Assessor for the Borough of Manville
2.) Mr. Sopko’s appointment will run from July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2022.


Resolution #2018-145
Authorizing Execution Of An Agreement Between The Borough Of Manville And The County Of Somerset Department Of Public Works 

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville is committed to promoting the safety of pedestrians on Manville’s Main Street; and 
WHEREAS, it has been determined by the Borough’s participation in the Street Smart campaign that the need exists for the installation and operation of a  pedestrian electronic warning sign at the intersection of South Main Street and South Street in the Borough of Manville; and 
WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville wishes to enter into an agreement with Somerset County Department of Public Works, Division of Roads and Bridges for this pedestrian electronic warning sign.
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough of Manville that the Mayor and Clerk are hereby authorized to execute an agreement with Somerset County for an electronic pedestrian warning sign.

Resolution #2018-146
Purchase of Three Chevrolet Tahoes for Police Department

WHEREAS, the Borough of Manville 2018 Capital Improvement Program included the purchase of a two black Police Patrol Chevrolet Tahoes and one stock administrative Chevrolet Tahoe for the Manville Police Department for a total of three vehicles; and

WHEREAS, DAY CHEVROLET, INC., Monroeville, PA, a certified NJ State Contract vendor, provided the best pricing for these vehicles at $41,873.75 each for the patrol Tahoes and $40,235.39 for the administrative Tahoe; and

WHEREAS, the Police Chief and Borough Administrator recommend the purchase of the three Tahoes utilizing capital funding from the 2018 general improvement bond issue and the Finance Committee discussed and approved of the purchase of these vehicles at their meeting held on July 5, 2018.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that the purchase of three Chevrolet Tahoes from DAY CHEVROLET, INC.	 of Monroeville, PA is hereby approved for a total purchase amount of $123,982.89.

Resolution #2018-147

WHEREAS, the Recreation Department is in need of personnel for their seasonal programs; and

WHEREAS, in accordance with Ordinance #2015-1160, these employees are now referred to as Temporary Seasonal Employees.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey, that the following Temporary Seasonal Employees shall be hired by the Recreation Department:
	
	
	
	

	First Name
	Last Name
	Title
	Salary

	
	
	
	

	Jackie
	Scwanker
	Sports Instructor
	$15.00

	Vanessa
	Ramirez
	Sports Instructor
	$10.00

	Andrea 
	Murillo
	Sports Instructor
	$10.00

	Racheal
	Janes
	Sports Instructor
	$15.00

	
	
	
	


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Recreation Director will have the authority to replace any staff member that leaves during the season in order to maintain the health, safety, and welfare of the public, with the approval of the Acting Borough Administrator.

Resolution #2018-148

WHEREAS, Vince Lo Medico has applied to become a member of the Manville Fire Department; and

WHEREAS, all required criminal history background checks and fingerprinting has been completed; and

WHEREAS, in accordance with Ordinance #2014-1153, the Mayor and Council must approve, by Resolution, membership to the Fire Department.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Manville, County of Somerset, and State of New Jersey that Vince Lo Medico is approved as a member of the Manville Fire Department.


OFFICIAL REPORTS

Mayor Onderko announced that the following reports were on file in the Clerk’s Office:

	A/ 	Clerk’s Report – June, 2018
	B/	Code Enforcement Report—June, 2018
	

NEW BUSINESS
Mayor Onderko requested a motion to approve the following items under New Business. 
A/	Request from Roosevelt School PTA to hold Roosevelt Run 5k on 
	May 4, 2019.
B/	Request from Norfok Southern Railroad to close North 13th Ave. at the 
	train crossing for upgrade repairs.
		

All present were in favor.


COMMITTEE REPORTS AND COUNCIL COMMENTS


Councilman Petrone, as Chairperson of Building and Grounds Committee stated the maintenance of grass issues on properties had been addressed.  Councilman Petrone asked Borough Attorney Maciag  the status of the Manville Ave. properties and the Alice Ave. property was.  Attorney Maciag replied he had spoken to Mr. Riccadonna, owner of the Alice Ave. property, and he was waiting to hear back from the Borough Engineer.  Attorney Maciag also stated there was a title search being done on the properties and awaiting to hear from the NJ DEP to see if the Borough is allowed to do the property swap.  Councilman Petrone stated the basketball court at Memorial Park had been resurfaced.  He reported the Shade Tree Commission will be meeting in August and there are approximately 14 trees near Bleecher St. that need to be removed.  

Councilman Petrock, as Chairperson of the Finance Committee stated there was a meeting on July 5th.  Councilman Petrock explained due to the recent hiring of three police officers it should cut the need for Police Dept. overtime.  He stated at the end of June the tax collection rate was 95.52%.  Councilman Petrock explained there was a major revision from the state to school aid which will result in the delay of the annual tax bills.  He noted the school aid increase is more substantial than last year.

Council President Szabo, as Chairperson of the Progress and Development Committee stated there was no report.

Councilman Lukac, as Chairperson of the Department of Public Works, stated there hasn’t been a meeting since his last report at the June 26th meeting.  He reported the Department of Public Works has jetted 2,550 of sewer mains and all force man holes have been inspected.  Councilman Lukac stated there were black top repairs made at North 9th Ave., North 15th Ave., Stonewall Ave., Sydney Place, Raritan Ave, and North 8th Ave.  Dept. of Public Works crews are continuing to line and rake fields as needed.  Councilman Lukac reported NJ American Water have completed water main replacement on Vermont Ave., South 20th Ave., South 18th Ave., and South 17th Ave.   

Councilwoman Magnani, as Chairperson of Policy, Planning, and Personnel reported there hasn’t been a meeting yet.  She reported as a liaison for the Recreation Department, Community Pass is live which allows families to sign up for programs online.  She stated there are 75 children attending Weston School camp this week.  Councilwoman Magnani reminded the public the pools are open and daily badges can be purchased at the badge-a- matic machine at the pools and both daily and seasonal badges are available for purchase at Borough Hall.

Councilman Skirkanish, as Chairperson of Public Safety Committee stated there was a special committee meeting on July 5th to discuss the purchase of a new fire apparatus for Fire Company #3 and in attendance were Councilman Petrock, Councilman Petrone, Administrator Bierwirth, Deputy Fire Chief Joe Barilla, Asst. Fire Chief Robert Kostowskie, and Fire Superintendent Patrick Renaldi.  After debating and discussing the details of both the Pierce apparatus and the E1 apparatus, the committee decided on purchasing the Pierce apparatus.  Councilman Skirkanish reported there were 28 fire calls in June, 8 fire calls in July for a yearly total of 133.

Administrator Bierwirth stated the Manville Safety Committee, which consists of DPW Director Lo Medico, Chief Peltack, and the Borough’s insurance representatives met on June 29th.  Several members of the Borough staff, Mayor Onderko, OEM Director John Bentz, and Police leadership met on June 28th to discuss emergency preparedness with the onset of hurricane season.  Administrator Bierwirth met with Don Roberts, Director of RWJ Mobile Health Services to review ambulance reporting for the Borough.  She reported she had been working with the Borough intern on various projects including the Borough Facebook page and a Farmer’s Market Voucher Program.  Administrator Bierwirth reported she had been working with the staff on developing a list for the Focus Group meeting on July 23rd.  She had met with Tom Boccino from Somerset County Engineering on the Lost Valley Nature Park conceptual plan.  Finally, the staff has been working diligently on the Flood Mitigation Forum happening on July 11th.  

Mayor Onderko wanted to remind the public about the Borough’s National Night Out on August 7th  5:00 -8:00 pm at the Manville HS parking lot to meet Manville’s First Responders.  He also stated Manville Community Day is September 22nd.


PUBLIC PORTION

Mayor Onderko requested that Mr. Maciag provide the rules for Public Portion.
Attorney Maciag set forth the rules for Public Portion.
Mayor Onderko requested a motion to open the public portion.
Council President Szabo seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to open the Public Portion.

All present were in favor.

Tina Lazzieri, 211 N. 3rd Ave.,-- Wanted to thank the public as well as the Mayor and Council for their support of the Roosevelt Run.  She also wanted to remind the public there is a one mile walk as well as the 5k run.

Mayor Onderko addressed her comments.

Joe Barilla, Deputy FD Chief, 915 Haran Ave.—Wanted to thank the Mayor and Council for approving purchase of the new fire apparatus.

Mayor Onderko thanked him for his comments.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Maria Janucik, 720 E. Frech Ave.,--Questioned if the eight lots in the Valerie Drive Redevelopment Plan will be appraised and sold as eight separate lotsand she also voiced her displeasure concerning her OPRA requests.
 
Mayor Onderko, Borough Clerk Borek, and Attorney Maciag addressed her questions and concerns.

MaryAnn Shoaf, 144 South 19th Ave.,--Wanted to commend both the Manville Police Dept. specifically Officers Jeremiah and Franzoso and Manville Rescue Squad for their outstanding service during a personal incident.

Mayor Onderko thanked her for her positive comments.

Ray Walsh, 26 North 17th Ave.,--Wanted to suggest having a banner or sign closer to the Farmer’s Market advertising the Farmer’s Market as well as other events, which would draw a bigger crowd.

Mayor Onderko thanked him for his suggestion.

When no else from the public wished to speak, Mayor Onderko requested a motion to close the public portion.
Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Petrock made a motion to close the public portion.

All present were in favor.

Mayor Onderko requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Council President Szabo, seconded by Councilman Petrock, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

All present were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:46 pm.

ATTEST:
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